



—In Between—

February 26, 2020

Capital Campaign Update



On February 20th, our deacons voted unanimously to accept the recommendations from the capital campaign committee in relation to sanctuary renovations as well as the construction of a green space on our North Street lot. Therefore, on Wednesday March 4th, 2020, we will have a church-wide discussion at 6pm in our fel-

lowship hall. Our deacons will recommend that our church move forward with these two projects. And, our capital campaign committee will present their recommendations to the gathered church body. There will not be a vote at this meeting; there will simply be the recommendation, the presentation, and the discussion.

The vote is scheduled for Sunday, March 22nd, 2020 before morning worship. All church members are invited to vote during this brief business meeting. There will be no discussion on the March 22nd, just the vote.

The church membership is invited to ask, even before March 4th, any questions you may have. If you would like to start the discussion before the March 4th meeting, please speak with anyone from the capital campaign committee or the pastor. The members of the capital campaign committee are: Austine Evans (co-chair), Charles Hughes (co-chair), Buzzy Swain, Walt Pierce, Lyndsay Britt, and Penny Rose.



Worshiping Together

March 1, 2020 The 1st Sunday in Lent 11:00 am

A Clean Heart Psalm 51:1-13 Rev. Dr. Trey Gilliam

Worship Choir
The Vocal Ensemble



The Season of Lent

With our Ash Wednesday service on February 26 we begin the season of Lent. To help us on our Lenten journey, I will be leading a book study on Mondays, offering two meeting times in the hope that doing so will help more people participate. You're welcome to choose whichever time works best for you, and you don't have to come at the same time each week.

We'll begin on March 2. The book is "Liturgy of the Ordinary: Sacred Practices in Everyday Life" by Tish Harrison Warren. I already have the books, but in case I need to order more, please let me know if you're planning to participate. I look forward to all that we will experience together on this year's Lenten journey.

Grace & peace,

Phila

SERVING IN THE LOVE OF CHRIST

Week of March 1-7, 2020

Minister on Call

Rev. Dr. Trey Gilliam, 398-7321

Deacons on Call

Gloria Freeman, 395-0370 Jim Wiggins, 287-9790

Extended Session—March 1

Babies: Brian & Victoria Outlaw Ages 1 & 2: Nat & Lou Riddick

Ages 3-5: Landis Chamblee & Elizabeth Davis

Floaters: Heath & Lyndsay Britt

Ushers - March 1

Lee Byrum, Larry Freeman, Tim Frei, Pike Harrington, Henry Joyner & Bill Magette Balcony— Charles & Patricia Hughes

Sound System— March 1

James Early

Floral Offering—March 1

Betty Duke

Home Delivered Meals - March 2

Henry & Pat Byrd

Food Pantry - March 6

Kay Byrd & Vicky Overman

Senior Fest 2020 at Chowan University (for Senior Adults)

March 24, 2020 ◆ 9:30 am—2:30 pm

Featuring. . .

Matt Fore, Humorist & Comedy Magician, Breakout Sessions, Entertainment & Lunch Registration Fee—\$15 per person

Registration forms are available in the church office. The registration deadline is March 11. For additional info, contact Lou Ann Gilliam at 252-398-6317 or www.chowan.edu/seniorfest.

CBFNC Annual Gathering March 19-21, 2020

Trinity Baptist Church, Raleigh

Thursday includes a Leadership Institute in the afternoon. The regular meeting with break-out sessions occurs on Friday. Please speak with Trey or Anita if you are interested in participating.

Week of March 8-14, 2020

Minister on Call

Rev. Anita Thompson, 395-0061

Deacons on Call

Frank Britt, 642-2087 Betty Joyner, 398-6104

Extended Session - March 8

Babies: Joyce Leary & Debbie Rawls Ages 1 & 2: Anna Dawson & Mary Page Pierce

Ages 3-5: Bryan & Jessica Britton

Floater: Susan Earley

Ushers - March 8

Ed Copeland Jr., Bill Magette, Camille Pierce, Nat Riddick, L. Taylor Rose & Isabella Woodard Balcony— Walt Pierce & Keith Rawls

Sound System—March 8

Henry Daniels

Floral Offering—March 8

Kim Cherry

Home Delivered Meals - March 9

Buzzy & Rosa Swain

Food Pantry - March 13

Jack & Millie Britt

Annual Global Missions Offering

We will receive this annual offering through the end of March. Our goal is \$8000. Please prayerfully consider how you will support the mission work of the Cooperative Baptist Fellowship.



February 23, 2020

Weekly Need	\$ 9,130.28
Weekly Offering	\$ 10,928.90
Difference	\$ 1,798.62
YTD Needs	\$ 73,042.24
YTD Offerings	\$ 64,957.88
YTD Difference	\$ -8,084.36

Capital Campaign Weekly Offering \$ 170.00

Benevolence Weekly Offering \$ 50.00

Thank you for your generous gifts!